WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
December 12, 2005
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:36 p.m. on December 12, 2005. Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk Leela Vernon, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Trustee Diane Graf, and Trustee Todd Baker. Also present were Zoning Administrator Kenneth Chamberlain, Deputy Clerk Pat Grant, and Brian Woolcock.
Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Treasurer McArthur to approve the minutes of November 14, 2005 Regular Board Meeting as printed. Motion carried.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Brian Woolcock took the floor and shared more information with the board on grants and grant writing. He submitted a letter to be placed on file regarding FOIA and that fact that township assessment information, tax rolls and mailing addresses are public information. We will supply him with addresses so he may send out a letter to residents in the township regarding the trash removal. He was instructed to be sure that it was clearly stated that this letter was not coming from White Oak Township.   He was told of the Township Park meeting on February 15, 2006 at 7:00 p.m.
Kenneth Chamberlain gave his monthly report. We discussed the need to purchase Microsoft Office for our computers so that we can print ordinances when requested, application forms and expense forms. Dorwin will check on pricing.
Ken gave us a sample "Application for a Sign Permit." A motion was made by Trustee Baker; Seconded by Trustee Graf to use this application and charge an application fee of $20.00 per application for temporary signs that will be up for more than one week. $15.00 to go to the zoning administrator, and $5.00 to the Township. Motion Carried.
Mr. Chamberlain did a study on the growth in our Township since 1999. (See Attached). There has been approximately 20% increase in the number of households in our township in the past 6 years.
The Park Committee is designing a Master Plan for the Park. They would like to put in a walking path in the future.
Moved by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to discuss with the Road Commission the possibility of changing the haul route for J. R. Sand and Gravel to Graf Road and to require Mr. Raica to be responsible for maintaining the road. Motion carried.
Supervisor Marshall declared the meeting adjourned at 9:07 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted,
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
